
1 

September 

2017 

Rudston 

Newsletter 
Also available, in full colour, 

 on line at :- 
www.rudston.org.uk/newsletter 

This month’s 
Newsletter is  

kindly 
sponsored by: 

BELLCODE 
BOOKS 



2 

 

Editor’s Le�er 
Dear Everyone, 
 I hope that you have all had a wonderful summer, doing ex-
citing activities, or staying at home enjoying our picturesque vil-
lage. One resident, who wishes to remain anonymous spends 
much of her time in the garden and you can see examples of an 
amazing display throughout this newsletter. If you can see our 
newsletter on line, then it is so much more impressive in colour. 
 Congratulations to all the youngsters who received GCSE 
and A level results. Good luck to those who are going off to uni-
versity and college.  
 We would like to welcome any new comers to the village 
and wish you a long and happy stay. You will find that there is 
lots to do in the village. 
  Our next event is the Village Show on September 24th. If 
any person, family or business would like to sponsor any of the 
classes, please give Teresa a call. There are more details on 
page 13, together with the details about the Bonfire on Sunday 
5th November, to be held on the field opposite the church. 
 Thank you to all those who have sent articles for publica-
tion in this months newsletter. We are always looking for more 
articles so if you have something of interest, please let me know. 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sue 
Tompkin 
 sunic911@gmail.com 
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr. John Walker (01262) 603170 

Curate: Rev James Trowsdale (01262) 490148 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kiham 
 

Church services and events for September 
3rd       9.30am  Holy Communion 
10th      9.30am Morning Prayer 
17th      9.30am Holy Communion  
24th            11.00am United Parish Harvest Communion at Kilham 
 
There is a service of Holy Communion every Wednesday 
Morning at 10.30am followed by coffee. 
 
A word from Rev Barbara Hodgson (priest in our benefice) 

Dear friends, 

 Many young people will have received good, not so good or dis-
appointing news by the time you read this. I refer, of course, to the 
publication of GCSE & A Level results!!  I wonder how you felt as you 
waited for the dreaded news, I can, I don't think I will ever forget it. 
Unlike today when you can receive your results by email or text or 
collect them in a sealed envelope from school, in my day we all went 
into the hall and each name was read out with the corresponding re-
sults, if any, afterwards. It was horrendous, waiting for your name 
and ??? I wonder, too, how do we cope with disappointing news, with 
sad news, with happy news, with encouraging news, in fact, how do 
we cope with news at all. By jove, we see, hear and read enough of 
it! 
 How do we, as Christians, deal with the Good News, what is the 
Good News ? What do we say to people who don't know what 
the Good News is, who don't know the news of the coming of  

Continued on page 4 
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From page 3 
the Kingdom of God, or of Jesus’ death on the 
cross & resurrection in order to repair our relationship with God. 
Oh, we mustn't forget the Holy Spirit and ultimately the second 
coming of Jesus. 
When we think of all this, is it any wonder that folks don't under-
stand what we are all about. May I make a plea that we, church-
goers & believers, take some time to pray about, think about 
and consider very seriously how we might answer these ques-
tions in such a way that our family, friends and neighbours, in 
fact, anyone who we may come into contact with, will find some 
answers or at least want to find out more, that they will not feel 
they need an 'A' level in Theological Understanding. 

Meanwhile, we pray that whatever the results for our young 
people, they will prosper on whichever route they choose. 

With love, Barbara 

 
The History Group 
will be starting again on 
September 28th in the  
Village Hall. 
    

   Admission £2 
 Speaker Dr. Pete Wilson 

Subject: Cawthorn Roman Camps 
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Kitchen Caddy Food Waste Bin Liners 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rolls of Liners for Kitchen  

Caddy Bins are now available,  

at no charge, from the Village Hall  

on a Thursday morning, during the  

Village Hall fund raising “Coffee Shop”  
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All Saints Church Social Committee 
 

 The Wedding Days Exhibition in Church was a 
great success with many visitors enjoying the flow-
ers and display of Wedding and Christening gowns 
from many different eras and families. There were al-
so 2 Wedding Registers available to view dating 
back to before 1800. Thanks to all those who 
loaned gowns to show, all those who helped and 
served refreshments and all who came to view. Also 
thanks to Dick Robinson and Wendy Proctor  who played the organ during 
the open afternoons which also entertained visitors.. A special thanks to Su-
san Ward who masterminded the event to provide an excellent display .A 
total of £611 was raised for Church funds and a very friendly and social at-
mosphere was evident. Well done to everyone who helped in any way. 
Thank you. 
 

 The flowers were arranged by Yvonne Watt, Christine Sawdon and 
Prue Butterworth for Penny Sellers and Ralph Windham's  wedding. They 
have been continual supporters of our flower festivals over the years and 
again did an excellent job to adorn the Church beautifully. As an historical 
fact , looking back in the registers, Penny's grandparents Jack and Trish 
Sellers were married here in March 1945 as were Bill and Gertrude Sellers in 
June 1951 as both brothers were brought up at Low Caythorpe so Penny 
was continuing a family tradition as I am sure have many other local families. 
Continued  on page 7 
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From page 6 
 The Harvest Festival is on Thursday 5th Octo-
ber  followed by Harvest Supper in the Village Hall . Tickets for 
this will be £3.50 available from Jean corner before the event 
on 420622. Everyone welcome. 
 Wendy Proctor is again hosting a Pre- Christmas Coffee 
Morning at Romano, Kilham Road on Friday 1st December 
10a.m. until 12 noon. Tickets for this will be £3 in aid of Church 
funds and a proportion to Charity. Everyone Welcome. Jean 
Corner will be happy to receive raffle prizes for any of our 
events. 
Thank you for your continuing support. 
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 28 members and friends and one baby en-
joyed a coach outing to The James Herriott Muse-
um in Thirsk on 1st of August with the usual outing 
down pour of rain! People thought the museum very 
interesting & chose where and when to eat and con-
cluded that they had had a very  enjoyable time . 

 Our next meeting is on Tuesday 5th September  at 7 p.m. in Rud-
ston Village Hall when Rick Hudston will talk to us about Danes Dyke 
House. Hostesses are June Sellers & Joyce Peace & Gloria Traves will 
give the vote of thanks. 

 All visitors are welcome at a charge of £3 per meeting or just as a 
taster if you are thinking of joining the W.I.. 

 We meet on the first Tuesday of each month and becoming a 
member means that you are also a member of the County Federation 
and the National W.I. with lots of opportunities for learning about many 
subjects - practical & otherwise - plus visits, meals out , day courses 
etc.So please think about joining us. We are a friendly lot. For more 
information contact June Sellers 01262 420237. 

 

 

     Invite you to:- 

    North Wolds Lions Club  

An Evening which is  SIMPLY BRASS at Burton Agnes Hall 
on Saturday 7th October at 7.30 p.m.. with the theme of Proms 
and Tribute to Vera Lynn.  
Tickets are £15 to include first glass of wine & finger buffet 
Supper. This is always a popular evening with limited tickets so 
please book early . Tickets available from your Village rep. 
Mike Sellers. 

The next Lions Bingo is at Harpham Village Hall  
Tuesday 19th September .  

Eyes down at 7.30 p.m. 
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 Rudston Playing Field  

 I would just like to say, on going 
up to the playing field on 2 occasions, 
16th and 20th August, it was so nice to 
see the field being put to the full ad-
vantage of sport. 
 On the first occasion, youngsters 

in big plastic bubbles were having huge fun, knocking each 
other over. (”bubble football”  I was told), accompanied by 
adults and supplied with hot dogs and drinks. They were very 
polite and friendly youngsters. 
 On the second occasion, August 20th, a football tournament 
was in progress. Many of the pitches were occupied, with 
many spectators. A full barbecue was on going and very busy. 
I was there, to set up for a bowls game, with tea to follow. I had 
a word with one of the footballers and everything went well. 
 I would like to thank the football organisers very much, for the 
tidy state in which they left the field and pavilion. It was a credit 
to them. 
Julia Overfield. Bowls Captain. 

 
Since approx Sunday 20th August  
From Littlethorpe Farm – between 

Rudston and Burton Fleming  

“TABBY”   
 

Adult male cat 
 

Any information 
please to  

Chris Gatenby 
Tel 01723 890464 

(answerphone)   
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RUDSTON 

BOWLS 

CLUB 

RESULTS FOR THE 2017 SEASON 

“A” Team  Division 2  5th 
 “B” Team   Division 2  12th 

               WINNERS        RUNNERS UP 
TRIPLES 

            P Crossland                                  D Kitchen 
    B Corner                           T Sheldrick 
    J Collins                                   M Tansey 

OPEN SINGLES 

    P Crossland     J Daniels 
LADIES 

    J Overfield     H Conner 
GENTS 

    D Kitching     P Crossland 
PAIRS 

    D Kitching     N Smith 
    J Collins      T Sheldrick 

INDOOR BOWLS 

STARTS 

FIRST WEEK  

IN SEPTEMBER 
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Rudston Parish 

Council News 

Funding for a second defibrillator – GET VOTING! 

The Parish Council are in the process of applying for funding to allow the 
installation of a second defibrillator within the village. The exact siting of 
this is yet to be established but as Rudston is quite spread out the installa-
tion of a second defibrillator will make sure that the whole village has swift 
access in the event of an emergency. We have been successful in acquir-
ing a sum of money from the Tesco Bags of Help scheme – but the exact 
sum we receive depends on how many votes our project accumulates.  

Please help us by casting a vote in our favour next time you’re in Tesco at 
Driffield. To vote you will need to make a purchase within the store of any 
value. You will receive one token per transaction and it’s not necessary to 
purchase a carrier bag in order to receive a token. You then take your to-
ken to the voting unit in store and use it to vote for our project which is 
named Rudston Parish Council – Community Defibrillator. Voting will run 
throughout September and October.Volunteers still required for V.E.T.S  

VETS assists when a lone rescuer must stay with the patient and yet needs 
help in fetching the community defibrillator. By using a single memorable 
telephone number, this will ring up to 10 lines at the same time until a help-
er has been found. 

VETS is a community run system, and enables up to 10 local resident vol-
unteers to assist pending the arrival of the emergency services. The sys-
tem can also be used for any emergency where additional help is required 
from neighbours, whether Cardiac Arrest or not. The availability of VETS 
gives a level of reassurance to the elderly, those living alone, and to the 
infirmed, that there is always help on hand. 
 The caller is played a simple message before VETS volunteers an-
swer. If no answer, continue CPR until other help or ambulance arrives.  
VETS does not replace 999 calls. 
Please also note that the volunteer number should be a landline only – not 
a mobile number. 
 If you feel you are able to be on the VETS list please contact Jennifer 
Hobson – Clerk to the Parish Council on 01723 890084 or 07542874957, e
-mail: clerk@rudston.org.uk 
 
Annual Accounts 
The audited accounts have now been returned and are available for view-
ing at the home of the chairman for anyone interested.  
There is also a financial summary available to view online at 
www.rudston.org.uk  continued on page 12 
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Rudston Parish Council News      Continued 

Dog Fouling 

The issue of dog fouling remains a problem to many local parishes. ERYC have 
found random patrols to be ineffective. By asking complainants for more information 
up front the dog warden team are using an intelligence led approach which is in-
creasing the success rate with fixed penalty notices. For example, if a member of 
the public can tell the dog warden that “a man in a red fleece walks a black labrador 
on the playing field at 7.30 every morning and never cleans up” it is possible to 
make sure that the dog warden is in the right place at the right time and looking for 
the right person. The contact number to call to give any information or make a com-

Ideas Required!  
The Parish Council have the opportunity to apply to  the below fund if anyone 
has any bright ideas for a suitable project?  Please contact the Clerk on 
07542874957 or e-mail clerk@rudston.org.uk 
The East Riding Crime Reduction Fund aims to provide grants for projects that will 
provide sustainable solutions to help reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the 
East Riding of Yorkshire. 
Grants are available of up to £10,000  
Projects must: 
Help to meet at least one of the three aims in the Police & Crime Commission-
er’s Police & Crime Plan 
- To deliver increasingly self-sustaining and safe communities in the Humber area 
- To build public confidence in the agencies involved in creating safer communities 
- To provide services to victims and the vulnerable that meet their needs.  
Examples of activities which it could help fund are : 
 Activities for young people to divert them away from anti-social behaviour 
• Neighbourhood watch activities 
• CCTV schemes 
• Projects that support vulnerable people 
• Crime reduction / prevention community resilience projects Purchase of equip-
ment to keep people safe 
• Alleygating schemes 
• Activities to raise awareness about personal security 
• Projects aimed at educating people about cybercrime or child sexual exploitation 
• Activities to encourage greater community cohesion 

Annual Accounts 

The audited accounts have now been returned and are available for viewing 
at the home of the chairman for anyone interested.  
There is also a financial summary available to view online at 
www.rudston.org.uk   
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We will need your entry forms in asap please . 

If any person ,family or business would like to spon-
sor any of the classes can you give me a call .  

Teresa 01262 420171 day 01262421976 evenings 
We will be serving drinks and food after 1.30pm . 

thank you 

for the Village 
Show on  

Sunday 24th  
September  

Sunday 5th November  
We are lighting a bonfire on Doug's 

field  (near church) 
 

There will be hot dogs, hot chocolate  
 

We are only allowing sparklers, so no 
fireworks 

 

free entry to everyone to the event 
Teresa 
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Old Lee Bank 

Derelict houses I recall, 
Wallpaper hanging from broken wall, 
Soot blackened chimneybreast, 
The remains of a stair; 
A family’s secrets laid bare. 
 
Overgrown cobbles, a rubble-strewn street, 
Pavements that echoed to children’s feet,  
Lay silent then, 
On a warm summer day; 
Dim memories fading away. 
 
Where are they now, Dora, Nellie and Frank? 
Games round the gas lamp and down the grass bank, 
Yesterday’s children 
Long grown up and gone; 
Does their laughter linger on? 
 
Oh, to turn back the years and to see once more, 
Black-leaded oven through peeling backdoor. 
Now there’s concrete and tarmac, 
And traffic roars past. 
How life has slipped by so fast. 
 
Ken Cully 
 



15 

WORDSEARCH  

H I C K O R Y D I C K O R Y B B 
E E O F L N I M L E K C O D K A 
I D R C L E K I G N S R U N G A 
G A W E T H R E E B L I N D H B 
R N M H W B J A C K M I C E F A 
O D O F S E B E N I M B L E L A 
P J A C D U G M C V Y R S P S B 
E G L T O N B O I K C E P N H L 
I S E E S A W Y R N R K C J E A 

G M A R G E R Y R O N E O L E C 
R D A W L V F T Y R U D B O P K 
O L D K I N G C O L E N Y F B S 
E A J A C E X O S T L B D T U N 
G S I M P L E S I M O N L T K Y 
F I G V G O N E T O S E A U H S 
B O S O T F A H S Y B B O B M E 

 Missing Word for  July/August …...Farmhouse 

BAA BAA BLACKSHEEP 
BOBBY SHAFTO’S GONE TO SEA 
GEORGIE PORGIE 
HERE WE GO ROUND THE MUL- 
    BERRY BUSH 
HICKORY DICKORY DOCK 

OLD KING COLE 
SEE SAW MARGERY DAW 
THREE BLIND MICE 
SIMPLE SIMON 
 
J - - -  B -  N - - - - - 
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Puzzles and Quizzes 
 

 

 
 

Can you name the 4-letter words to complete this th emed 
word ladder, Changing just one letter each time 

 

         - - - -  Air in natural motion            
 - - - -  Harry's was made of holly            
 - - - -  Specific area of a hospital    
 - - - -  Unit of language     
 - - - -  Flexible, insulated electric cable   
 - - - -  Uncomfortable lack of warmth  
 - - - -  Expressed in words     
 - - - -  Dry-skinned, hopping amphibian 
 - - - -  Quantity that can be carried at once  
 - - - -  Unit of bread      
 - - - -  Chlorophyll-rich organ for most plants    
 - - - -  Lacking in strength     
 - - - -  Raised mark on the skin (UK)   
 - - - -  Hole bored to obtain water    
 - - - -  To cut down, as a tree    
 - - - -  American name for autumn    
 - - - -  Greater than average stature   
 - - - -  Narrative or story     
 - - - -  Bring into one's possession  
 - - - -  Rattling sound when breathing   
 - - - -  Irritate or vex      
 - - - -  Group of things heaped together   
 - - - -  Coniferous tree     
 - - - -  Queue (US)      
 - - - -  Green citrus fruit     
 - - - -  Walk with a jerky movement   
 - - - -  Protuberance or swelling    
 - - - -  Leap or spring over  
 
 

 
 
Answers page 19    



17 

   Y   A    X     P        
K     Q     H      L 
   S       J      M  
G       U     D 
     W       V    T 
C         B      I     

Answers page  19 

For Younger Readers 

 

Rearrange the missing  
letters to find a Disney Film  

Word Wheel 
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        Village Hall   

      Coffee Shop 

 

             

The coffee shop is open  

on a Thursday morning 

 

 

Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston, Tel 01262 420705 
email sunic911@gmail.com 

www.rudston.org.uk 
 

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the 
Rudston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication may 
be read by people from outside the village, either in  paper form or 
viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters and 
notices for the October Newsletter, is 26th  September. Any re-
ceived after this time may be omitted but included in the next is-
sue, if appropriate. The above does not apply to bereavement no-
tices and messages, which will be included if at all possible. 
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For Younger Readers 

Puzzle Solutions  

Word Wheel  Frozen 

  WIND 
 WAND
 WARD 
 WORD 
 CORD 
 COLD 
 TOLD 
 TOAD 
 LOAD 
 LOAF 
    LEAF 
 LEAK 
 WEAK 
 WEAL 
 WELL 
 FELL 
 FALL  
 TALL 
 TALE 
 TAKE 
 RAKE 
 RALE 
 RILE 
 PILE  
 PINE  
 LINE 
 LIME 
 LIMP 
 LUMP 
 JUMP 
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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates:  

    1/4 Page £2.50       1/2 Page £5.00  Full Page £10.00 
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 
Treasurer: Shirley Harland 

 
Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 

MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk  

 

Library Van every other Tuesday, Long Street around 11.50am 

 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
 
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP 

Tel: 01377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655 
 

James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
 

Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 
 

Trade Directory 
Stephen Cooper -    Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
      0 7590206629 
Stephen Ward    -     Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
     07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson   -     Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings   -    TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs      
       07974674489  or  01262421906 
Beech Electrical -    East Gate…. For all repairs and installations  
       07984133095 or 07958356205 
Neil Garfitt -     Plumbing & Heating 07845994283 


